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Floresville TX 78114 

 

Providing reliable fire, emergency medical, and educational services to the community 

 

Monthly Command Report 

For January Emergency Response: 

 

For the month of January, there were a total of 54 fire calls.  

For the month of January, there were total of 54 911 EMS calls with 39 Transports and 15 non- 

transports. Of the transports, there were 28 ALS and 11 BLS calls.  

In addition, there were 47 facility transfers completed.  

For the month of January there were a total of 101 EMS runs.  

ALS- Advanced Life Support  

BLS- Basic Life Support 

Average response time for the month was 07 minutes and 45 seconds. This is a door-to-door 

time.  

Emergency Vehicles:  

B-22: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

5-TON:. We are working on the title work, so that this unit may be taken to auction. This should 

be complete by the end of February.  

B-21B (New Heavy): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

2 ½ Ton 21C: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. 

E-22:  No change in status. We will likely send the apparatus in for PM. T22 will need to have a 

new tank installed, and we will need to put the unit into service until the repairs to T22 are 

complete.  

E-21:  OOS No change. We are acquiring multiple quotes for repair and are aiming to have the 

new engine put in by the end of February.  

Loaner Engine: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. We are 

responsible for any repairs while it is in our possession.  



 

  
 

T-22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. In January a faulty water pump was 

replaced without incident by Billy Bob’s. 

M-23:  Unit is being checked daily and is in service. M23 went to Southwest Brake & Alignment 

for a Brake Job & Alignment. Batteries were replaced & faulty inverter was repaired by Siddons.  

M-22:  The medic unit is being checked daily and is in service. M22 went to Southwest Brake & 

Alignment for a Brake Job & Alignment. Batteries were replaced & faulty inverter was repaired 

by Siddons. 

M-21 (New Medic Unit): Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. 

New Command: unit will be discussed with the acquisition committee. All estimates for the 

outfit have been received. The chassis we purchase will determine the final cost. 

Rescue 22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. This unit is currently being 

temporarily utilized as a Command unit. The unit will soon be taken to Southwest Brake & 

Alignment for major suspension, front end, & Brake repairs.  

MISC:   

The order for the new pumper/tender has been placed with Siddons and is under construction 

Chainsaw from E21 was taken to Ewald for a new starter assemble & tune up.  

Personnel:   

We would like to welcome the following new part time staff. 

Unequa Richardson-FF/EMT-P 

We are still working to increase our number of local volunteers.  

Administration:  

Command staff is working on completing detailed evaluations for all staff. We do quarterly 

evaluations to track progress. This particular round of evaluations will determine if staff are 

eligible for a pay increase, the increase will be performance based.  

All Evaluations have been completed and scored. We will plan to roll out raises in February in 

attempt to help retain staff, as we have the lowest pay and least benefits in county and to include 

surrounding departments. There were no raises given in October.  

We will need to order at least 3 full spectrum handhelds, quickly. 

Rescue 22 is still being utilized as a Command unit. We anticipate placing an order for a new 

Command unit no later than by the end of March. 



 

  
 

Our Medical Director Doctor Ogden purchased an ultrasound device to increase our level of 

service and capabilities in the field. Doctor Ogden will also be providing all training and 

integration with the device at no cost to the department.  

Crews have been working on completing all in service with the ultrasound equipment.  

 

Training: 

EMS 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following:  

• IV Therapy  

• Medical Assessment  

• Advanced Airway  

• Pit Crew style CPR 

  Fire 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following: 

• Pump Operations  

• Heavy Brush truck driving & operations  

• Water Supply Operations  

• Hose lays & deployment  

• Extrication training with battery powered rescue tools 

Station:  

Any public walk ups to the department are being redirected to the front doors instead on leaving 

the apparatus bays open. This is to ensure health safety for both the public and the personnel.  

 

Grants/Donations:  

 

Command staff is currently working on an SCBA grant to furnish the department with updated 

SCBA’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 

Public Relations: 

 

Fire: Our biggest obstacle remains to be the age and condition of apparatus and equipment, 

leaving more equipment out of service than in service. This has begun to cause a decrease in the 

quality of relationships with surrounding departments.  

 

EMS:   

The Standard Medical Operating Protocols are currently in the final review stage. Once 

thoroughly cleared for any errors or adjustments, we will launch them. A soft launch has already 

been completed so that the staff may begin studying them. 

 

Misc.:  A major focus point of the department remains to create a strong professional working 

relationship with surrounding departments and increase the number of local volunteers.  

 

Prepared & reviewed by: 

 

Adam Marconi   

Adam Marconi- Fire Chief / EMS Director      


